
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Principal’s Message – Welcome back! 
 
We have had a wonderful start to the term  
at Toongabbie East PS! The children appeared 
very happy about returning to school and they 
did some excellent learning in their classrooms. 
 
There are some exciting things happening over 
the next few weeks that I’m sure you have been 
looking forward to, including Education Week 
and Book Parade. Notes for these will be come 
out very soon. We would love to have your 
attendance at these events. 
 
Some School Timetable changes: 
*Scripture – 9:00am every Wednesday 
*School Assembly – 2:20-3:00pm every               
Wednesday 
*K-2 Gymnastics 1:30-2:15pm every Monday 
*3-6 Gymnastics 2:15-3:00pm every Monday 
*Recess will now be 1:00-1:30 on Mondays  
 
NAIDOC Week occurred during the school 
holidays and the theme is – Because of Her, 
We Can. Mrs McKinght has been sharing 
NAIDOC week lessons and resources with our 
teachers, which will be taught this week. Our 
Aboriginal students will also be learning about 
some of our important Aboriginal women at our 
assembly this Wednesday – starting at 2:20pm. 
Please come along to the assembly if you can. 
 
 

 
Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) Update 
Our staff did additional PBL training on our staff 
development day and we have some great ideas 
that we will be working on to ensure all students 
understand our school rules and expectations.  
 
As we put our plans and ideas together we will 
seeking to share these with you and get your 
feedback. As a part of this we will be reviewing 
the schools reward system and expectations 
matrix. 
 
Staffing Changes 
I am pleased to inform you that we have 
employed Miss Shannon Reinhard to teach 1/2 
Paterson. She has great experience and I’m sure 
will be a great asset to 1/2 Paterson and our 
school. The students are already responding to 
her really well.  
 
We also welcomed Mrs Adele Koulouris our new 
Instructional Leader as part of the Early Action for 
Success program. I look forward to seeing  the 
great work she will be doing with our staff and 
students.  
 
Skoolbag 
Please remember to install our Skoolbag app on 
your phone. In your app store simply search for 
Toongabbie East Public School. 
 
Mr Jason Clarke 
Relieving Principal                                 
 

Our PBL School Rules 

Be Safe 

Be Respectful 

Be A Learner 

  
Term 4 Week 4                             Harris Road, Constitution Hill 2145 
4th November 2016  Phone: 9631 3996    Fax: 9896 3191 
 Email:  toongabest-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

               

Term 3 Week 2 Harris Road, Constitution Hill 2145 
30th July, 2018  Phone: 9631 3996    Fax: 9896 3191 
 Email:  toongabest-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Principal(R): Mr Jason Clarke       School website:  www.toongabest-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 

 

Important Dates 

Term 3 
1st – August – School Assembly – NAIDOC Week focus  
3rd – August – P&C Meeting 
9th – August – Education Week Celebrations 
16th – August – Book Week Parade 
 
*Gymnastics 1:30-3:00pm (every Monday K-6) 
*Breakfast Club Open every Tuesday-Friday 
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